
IAIA BECOMES
JUNIOR COLLEGE

SANTA FE, N.M. - Commissioner of In-
dian Affairs Morris Thompson announced
that the Institute of American Indian
Arts has been granted a new charter
which authorizes the Institute to grant
the two year, Junior College Associate
Degree. The all Indian board of regents
at the school, and other Indian leaders
have requested that a junior college
program be established at the Institute.

The new charter further authorizes
the Institute to seek full accreditation
from the North Central Accrediting As-
sociation for both the high school and
college programs. Accrediting activities
with North Central for the college pro-
gram began last year, but were postponed
until final degree granting authority
had been authorized by the Commissioner
of Indian Affairs. The Institute will
operate on the middle college concept,
offering a New Mexico State Accredited
High School Program for grades 11 and
12, and a Junior College Program offer-
ing transfeilable college credits for
college freshmen and sophomores.

The Institute will remain a National
School for art oriented Indian, Aleut
and Eskimo students who receive limited
tuition, room and board scholarships to
attend this nationally recognized resi-
dential fine arts Institution. Art
course offerings in both programs in-
clude ceramics, jewelry, communication
techniques, painting, graphics, dance,
design, photography, stone and wood
sculpture and museology. The museum pro-
gram may also include a traditional
techniques class. Supportive high school
academic courses, and college liberal
arts courses are ales offered including
a developing Cultural Studies Program.
Students may also make use of the Bur-
eau's Cultural and Resource Development
Center which is located on campus.

The Institute is the only school in
the world specifically dedicated to
meeting the particular cultural needs of
Native American students whose potential
and advancement in the arts deserve de-
velopment. During the school's short 12
year history, students have produced an
unusual quantity and quality of art
works that have been recognized by dis-
tinguished critics of the art world.
They have produced significant drama
presentations which have been presented
at the Carter-Barron Theater in Washing-
ton, D.C, Student poetry works have been
read on the Johnny Carson Show and on
the Voice of America, as well as having
been published in Anthology Form by a
major publishing house. Student Fine Art
Exhibitions have toured major museums in
this country, in Europe and in South
America. Student fashions have been dis-
played to international audiences while
traditional dance groups have appeared
on national television. At the White
House in Washington, and at the Olympic
Games in Mexico City - and in all cate-
gories received critical acclaim.#

INDIAN POLJCX REVIEW
COMMISSION BEGINS STUDY

WASHINGTON, D.C. - The American In-
dian Policy Review Commission will begin
its historic two-year study of the fed-
eral-Indian relationship this week, U.S.
Sen. Jim Abourezk, Chairman of the Com-
mission, announced.

Abourezk said the Commission's work
will begin Friday (Ma, 2) when U.S. As-
sociate Supreme Court Justice Byron R.
White administers the oath of office to
the 11 members of the study group.

The Commission, created by legisla-
tion passed by the 93rd Congress, will
review Indian affairs and make a final
report with recommendations for changes
to the Congress by June 30, 1977.

According to Abourezk, the Commission
will investigate such areas as treaties,
tribal government, jurisdiction, educa-
tion, health and other parts of the com-
plex relationship between Indians and
the federal government.

"This week's meeting marks the start
of efforts by this independent Congres-
sional body to overhaul a troubled In-
dian affairs situation which has, in re-
cent years, precipitated widespread pro-
test by Indian people." Abourezk said.

Herele how Abourezk described the
Commission in a letter to Indian tribal
leaders recently:

"The American Indian Policy Review
Commission will begin its deliberations
by setting the unique federal status of
American Indian tribes into a proper
moral and legal perspective as was in-
tended in the original treaties and the
Constitution. We intend to compare and
evaluate the policies, practicos and
bureaucratic administration which has
diluted and distorted this nation's
original pledge to our Native American
citizens.

"If we do no less than seek to honor
the original intentions of the Constitu-
tion, we will have succeeded. If we do
not attempt to recognize and correct a
bicentennial record of administrative
abrogation of sovereign tribal rights,
we will have failed.

"This historic Commission will con-
duct the first comprehensive review of
Indian affairs in 47 years. It will be
fitting that the Commission's findings
will be assembled in this country's bi-
cen±annial year.

"Let us work together to recommend
the establishment of a permanent legal
relationship and effective trust respon-
sibility under the Constitution for the
American Indians and develop a report
that can chart the next century of the
Federal-Indian relationship."

Congressional members of the Commis-
sion, besides Sen. Abourezk, are Sena-
tors Lee Metcalf (D-Mont.) and Mark
Hatfield (R-Ore.) and Congressmen Lloyd
Meeds (D-Wash.), Sidney Yates (D-Ill.)
and Sam Steiger (R-Ariz.),, Meeds is
Vice-Chairman.

Indian members of the Commission are
Ada Deer, Jake Whitecrow, John
Borbridge, Louis R. Bruce and Adolph
Dial.#
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Larry Burshia, volunteer ambulance driv-
er, demonstrating a cardiac pulmonary
resuscitation of the practical exam that
was given to all drivers. All ambulance
drivers passed the written and practical
exam given to them.

Ivan Archdale, Frazer, new game warden
on the west end of the reservation.
Archdale replaces Walter Madonald.
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MENOMINEE LAND
RESTORED TO
TRUST STATUS

WASH,, D.C. - The tribal land of the
Menominee Indians of Wisconsin once a-
gain became a reservation Tuesday, April
22, when Secretary of the Interior
Rogers C. B. Morton in a ceremony in his
office, formally accepted the deed con-
veying it to the United States in trust
for the tribe.

Ada Deer, Chairperson of the Menomi-
nee Restoration Committee, the tribe's
interim governing body, described the
transfer plan as "the epitome of Indian
self-determination." She said, "It gives
the tribe Federal protection without
Federal domination."

Commissioner of Indian Affairs Morris
Thompson and Mb. Deer participated with
the Secretary in the signing ceremony.
Members of the Restoration Committee and
other guests were present.

Fourteen years ago the United States
terminated its special relationship with
the tribe, removed the land from trust
status and discontinued Federal ser-
vices. For the tribe this was disas-
troua. The tribal resources, some
200,000 acres of forest land and a saw-
mill, became subject to taxation and the
tribal corporation, established after
the termination to hold and manage this
property, encountered financial diffi-
culties.

After years of legislative efforts by
the members of the tribe, Congress
passed legislation, signed by the Presi-
dent December 22, 1973, to restore the
tribe to Federal status. Today's action
ABB a major step in the implementation
)f the Menominee Restoration Act.

In addition to restoring the land to
trust status, the Secretary signed three
other documents related to the restora-
tion. These were:

1) A supplemental bond indenture,
Shifting the payment obligation for
bonds issued by Menominee Enterprises,
Inc., the corporation established after
the termination, to the tribe and making
the United States secondarily liable for
interest only;

2) A management and trust agreement,
giving the tribe management authority
,over tribal properties and business;

3) A management plan calling for the
ostablishment of a tribal enterprise for
the operation of the business activities

LI the tribe.
The transfer plan, approved by Con-

gress, provides for maximum tribal con-
trol over its own affairs, with the Sec-

retary exercising his trustee responsi-
-Ality over the tribe's lands and natur-
al resources.#
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